
APRIL 10, 2011 

FIFTH SUNDAY OF LENT 

 
 

Eucharistic Liturgies for the week of 

April 11 
Mon.   Apr.11  -  12:10pm   + Carrie Smiraldo                       - Elinor Furlong 

Mon.   Apr.11  -    2:00pm (Manor) COMMUNION SERVICE 

Tues.   Apr.12  -    5:30pm   SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Tues.   Apr.12  -    6:00pm   + Joe & Jody Pescio                    - Ann & Charles Chester 

Wed.   Apr.13  -  12:10pm   + Patricia Pattani                         - Bob & Barbara Pattani 

Thurs. Apr.14  -   NO LITURGY 

Fri.     Apr. 15 -   12:10pm    NO LITURGY 

Fri.     Apr. 15 -     6:00pm     SOUP SUPPER   

Fri.     Apr. 15 -        7:00pm     STATIONS OF THE CROSS 

Sat.    Apr. 16  -     4:00pm   SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Sat.    Apr. 16  -     5:00pm   + Bud Rose                               - Moyal Kump Family 

Sun.   Apr. 17  -     8:00am   Spec. Int. for Dawn Ormaza     - Nora Hatfield 

Sun.   Apr. 17  -   10:00am   FOR THE PARISH 

Sun. (Spanish) -   12:00pm   + Francisca Morquecho           - Her Family 

Sun. (Spr.Ck.) -     4:00pm     + Jack & Madeleine DeFevre  - Michelle Collins 

Note: There will be NO Mass on Friday due to both priests being out of town for the Chrism Mass in Reno on Thursday.  

 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF April 11 
Mon.   Dn 13:1-9,15-17, 19-30,33-62      Ps 23:1-6      Jn 8:1-11 

Tue. Nm 21:4-9      Ps 102:2-3,16-21      Jn 8:21-30 

Wed. Dn 3:14-20,91-92,95      (Ps) Dn 3:52-56     Jn 8:31-42 

Thur. Gn 17:3-9      Ps 105:4-9      Jn 8:51-59 

Fri. Jer 20:10-13      Ps 18:2-7      Jn 10:31-42 

Sat.  Ez 37:21-28      (Ps) Jer 31:10-13      Jn 11:45-56 

Sun. Is 50:4-7      Ps 22:8-9,17-18,19-20,23-24      Phil 2:6-11      Mt 26:14-27:66 

 

 
Dear Fellow Parishioners and Brother Knights, 

Hope you are all having a great weekend. Our 

next meeting will be on April 13
th
 at 7pm in 

Columbus Hall. (Please note the date change 

due to schedule conflicts)  We are also hosting a Bingo Spaghetti Feed on April 16
th
 at 6pm in Mater Dei Hall to benefit 

CADV. Come join us for good food and great fun. If you can help, please contact Rose or Jim Conner at 738-7991. 

Membership dues Invoices have been sent out for both the Knights and the 4
th
 Degree. Please get your dues in as soon as 

possible. God Bless, Jim Conner, FS 

Ladies Auxiliary 
The Ladies Auxiliary is again preparing to have a Yard Sale in the parking lot and Mater Dei Hall.  If you would like a 

booth or would like to donate to the Auxiliary booth, please contact Rose Conner at 738-7991.  The Yard Sale will take 

place May 21st, deadline to get a booth or donate is May 17th.  Your Sister in Christ~Rose Conner 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

With gratitude for the gifts they have received, 

our parish family and friends have contributed to 

the Church $6,670.48 for Apr. 3, 2011. 

  



 
 
Your prayers are needed for the recovery of the following people.  

 

George Berchstold            Walt Shaffer                    Nora Hatfield               Mike Ayers                 Mary Licht 

Clyde Ostler                      Megan Lloyd                   Lillian McMahen         Lynn Gregory              Lawrence Bostick 

Barbara Hunton                 Ruby Nichols                  Helen Anthony             John Urdaneta             Kaye Crossley 

Cliff Ferry                  Olimpia Zataray              Sam Glandon                Nikko Tavasci             Denise McCrea 

Earlene Larsen                  Linda Czubaszewski       Juan Uriaguereca          Vaughn Mueller          Darryl Robison 

Luz Herrera                       Anthony Dyer                 Tristan Killoy                Jacqueline Butts         Palmira Reyes 

Terry McHargue               Ruth Leniz                  Richard Greener            Juliette Garcia             Karl Graf 

  

Please let the parish office know of your loved one’s recovery, so that his/her name may be removed from the list. 
 

MANY  THANKS  TO  OUR  ADVERTISERS. We especially thank JOSE NEGRETE, FINANCIAL ADVISOR and 

DR. SERGIO A. GUZMAN. Please patronize these and all of our bulletin advertisers. 

 

BAPTISM CLASSES - English Classes - Class II will be April 13 at 6:00pm in Thomas 

Hall. Spanish Class - Class will be April 30 at 6:00pm in Columbus Hall. 

 

New Website - We are in the process of redoing our parish website. If you have digital images of events happening in our parish 

community, please email them to Jim Ford at jaford1@citlink.net . We have a new temporary website: 

http//myplace.frontier.com/~stjoech  

 

Parish Council: There will be no Council meeting this month.  
  

C.C.D

 
    

Pre-school - Pre-school will resume April 10
th
. 

 

CCD Classes: 
Classes resume this week, April 11, 12, 13 & 14 at normal time.  Thank you! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Resources to Help Keep Kids Safe 
   The Dangers of Webcams - A webcame is a video camera that is 

connected to a user’s computer and is most often positioned on tope of the 

user’s computer monitor. When activated in conjunction with an online 

service, the webcam will permit the user to transmit video images of 

himself or herself to others in real time. Webcams can be a source of 

convenience and amusement for viewing friends from other schools or 

relatives who live out of state. Unfortunately, due to its use by child 

molesters who search the Internet for unsuspecting children, the webcam is 

the single most dangerous peripheral device that can be attached to a 

child’s or young person’s computer. Prior to connecting a webcam or a 

microphone to a computer, specific rules should be established to help 

protect the safety of everyone involved. 

mailto:jaford1@citlink.net


  P.O. = Parish Office        M.D. = Mater Dei Hall       T.H. = Thomas Hall       Y.R. = Youth Room (basement of M.D.)        

C.H. = Columbus Hall (basement of rectory) 

 

Mon.  Apr. 11 Tue.  Apr. 12 Wed.  Apr. 13 Thur.  Apr. 14 Fri.  Apr. 15 Sat.  Apr. 16 Sun.  Apr. 17 

              

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 
 

2:00pm 

(Manor) - 

Communion 

Service 
 

4:30- 5:45pm 

- CCD 

Classes & 

Kindergarten 

 

6:30pm - 

R.C.I.A. 

meeting in 

C.H. 

 

6:00-8:00pm - 

Spanish Bible 

Study - T.H. 

9:30- 

11:30am -  

Mother’s 

Group in 

C.H. 

 

4:30 - 

5:45pm - 

CCD Classes 

 

5:30pm - 

CONFESSI

ONS 

 

6:00pm - 

LITURGY 
 

6:00pm - 

T.O.P.S. in 

Y.R. 

 

7:00pm - 

8:00pm - 

6
th

/7
th

/8
th

 

Classes in 

M.D./Y.R. 

10:00am -  

“Breaking 

Open the 

Word” in 

T.H. 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 
1:00 - 8:00pm 

- 

EUCHARIST

IC 

ADORATIO

N 

 

4:30- 5:45pm 

- CCD 

Classes & 

Kindergarten 

 

6:00pm - 

English 

Baptism 

Class II in 

T.H. 

 

7:00pm - K of 

C meeting in 

C.H. 

9:30am -  

W.I.N.G.S. in 

T.H. 

 

4:30pm - 

5:30pm -

Sacramental 

Prep Class 

 

6:00pm - 

Legion of 

Mary in 

Church 

 

6:00-8:00pm - 

Spanish Choir 

in Church 

 

6:30pm - NO 

Parish 

Council 

 

6:30pm -

8:00m - 

Youth Night 

in M.D. 

11:00am- AA 

in C.H. 

 

12:10pm - 

NO 

LITURGY 
 

6:00pm - 

G.A. in C.H. 

(934-7297) 

 

6:00 - SOUP 

SUPPER 

 

7:00pm - 

STATIONS 

OF THE 

CROSS 

 

7:00pm - 

Spanish 

Prayer Group 

in Church 

 
9:00am 

 

“JESUS 

DAY” 

 

12:00pm 

 

4:00pm - 

CONFESSIO

NS 

 

5:00pm - 

LITURGY 
 

6:00pm - K of 

C - Bingo & 

Spaghetti 

Feed 

 

6:30-8:30pm - 

Spanish Choir 

in Church 

PALM 

SUNDAY 

8:00am - 

LITURGY 
Rosary in T.H. 

10:00am - 

LITURGY 
Rosary in T.H. 

11:00 - 

1:15pm - 

Confirmation 

Class 

12:00am - 

MISA EN 

ESPANOL 
3:00pm - 

“Passion of 

Christ” movie 

in M.D. 

3:30 - 6:30pm 

- Spanish 

Prayer Group 

in C.H. 

4:00pm - 

Spring Creek 

Liturgy 

 

 

Dear Members of St. Joseph’s Parish, 

   Army Captain David Roselle lost his right foot when the humvee in which he was riding hit an anti-tank mine in Iraq. 

Roselle was airlifted to an army hospital in Germany, and later to Walter Reed where he worked hard to walk again. 

After taking leave to be at the birth of his son in Colorado, Captain Roselle returned to his command post in Iraq. He 

wanted to finish the job that he had started. Other wounded military personnel have done the same. They are going back 

to finish the job they started. 

   The highest form of courage belongs to those who won't quit. Real courage means being perfectly aware of the worst 

that can happen, yet doing the right thing anyway.  

   In raising Lazarus from the dead in today's Gospel, Jesus set in motion his own crucifixion and burial. "So from that 

day on they planned to kill him." (John 11:53)  He set His face toward Jerusalem, and to His suffering and death. 

   Dietrich Bonhoeffer, the German pastor who resisted the Nazis during the Second World War, and was murdered by 

them, opens his book, The Cost of Discipleship, with these words: "When Christ calls a man, He bids him come and die." 

   Speaking of death, the pastor was visiting a terminally ill parishioner in the hospital. As he started consoling the patient 

the sick man said: "Don't worry about where I am heading to, Father. I have friends in both places." 

God bless, Father Dan 

 

FIVE  FINGER  PRAYER  FOR  LENT 
 



!Your thumb is nearest you. So begin your prayers by praying for those closest to you. They are the easiest to remember. 

To pray for our loved ones is, as C. S. Lewis once said, a 'sweet duty.' 

!The next finger is the pointing finger. Pray for those who teach, instruct and heal. This includes teachers, doctors, 

priests and deacons. They need support and wisdom in pointing others in the right direction. Keep them in your prayers. 

!The next finger is the tallest finger. It reminds us of our leaders. Pray for the president, national, state and local leaders, 

employers and administrators. These people shape our nation and guide public opinion. They need God's guidance. 

!The fourth finger is our ring finger. Surprising to many is the fact that this is our weakest finger, as any piano teacher 

will testify. It should remind us to pray for those who are weak, in trouble or in pain. They need your prayers day and 

night. You cannot pray too much for them. 

!And lastly comes our little finger - the smallest finger of all which is where we should place ourselves in relation to 

God and others. As the Bible says, 'The least should be the greatest among you. This finger should remind you to pray for 

yourself. By the time you have prayed for the other four groups, your own needs will be put into perspective. 
 

  
 
 

 

Outside Parish 
Position Available - Associate Director of Youth Ministry and Adult Faith Formation for the Diocese of Reno. This 

candidate will be a practicing Catholic in good standing with the church, someone who has experience with models of 

comprehensive of Youth Ministry and Adolescent Catechesis, able to develop an Ecclesial Lay Ministry process and a 

creative outreach to Young Adults. A degree in Pastoral Ministry, Theology, or related field is required and 5 years or 

more experience in parish/diocesan ministry with teens and adults. Excellent if candidate is bilingual. Compensation will 

be commensurate with experience/education. Please respond by April 30, or for more details, contact Monique Jacobs at 

moniquej@catholicreno.org  

 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

 
    

Prayer for Lent 

   Lord Jesus, we pray throughout the season of Lent 

that you will open our minds and stir our hearts to 

follow you more faithfully. We know that you died for 

us when we were still sinners, and we know we are 

sinners till. But you have given us a longing to be 

the people you want us to be: faithful, hope-filled 

and loving. Help us to make the most of these forty 

days marked by fasting, prayer and almsgiving so that 

we might draw near to you and give you greater glory. 

Amen. 

“Protecting God’s Children” 
St. John Bosco Church of Battle Mountain is offering the 

“Protecting God’s Children” program in Spanish on April 16, at 

6:00pm. Please call 635-2576 to register. 

mailto:moniquej@catholicreno.org

